
 

 

 
 
 
 
July 1, 2025 
 
 
Aldo DelPiccolo 
Mann Lake Holdings, LLC 
2027 W. Colfax Avenue 
Denver, Co 80204
 
 
Re: M & G Pit - File No. M-1986-079, Mann Lake Holdings, LLC 
         Surety Release Request (SL-3), Full/Final Release  
 
Dear Mr. DelPiccolo: 
 
On July 1, 2025 the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety received your request to withdraw 
the Surety Release Request application (SL-3) submitted to the Division on June 16, 2025 for the M 
& G Pit, Permit No. M-1986-079. As we discussed on the phone, there are reclamation tasks that need 
to be completed prior to seeking a full release of the permit area. Specifically, the operator needs to 
conduct weed control across the site, remove Russian olive trees along the ditch, and complete 
revegetation on the west side of the ditch where equipment was stored near the entrance. The Division 
approves your request to withdraw the release application. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me by telephone at (720) 527-1640, or by email at 
nikie.gagnon@state.co.us. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Nikie Gagnon 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
Cc:  Joseph M. O’Dea 
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